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From the desk of: Pastor Kathy TessinPASTOR POINT
       I am writing this first letter to all of you
after the excitement of July 21st, and the
congregation’s affirmation to call me to serve
First Presbyterian, Port Huron as your Minister
of Word and Sacrament. It was such a blessing
to help lead worship and proclaim the gospel

for you this past Sunday. Thank you for your
gracious welcome, and all your prayers and
good wishes. I am excited to get started
working alongside of you on August 5th!
       My youngest brother, Scott, sent this scripture passage to me the next morning,
Phillipians 3:14. It reads, “I press on to reach the end of the race and receive the heavenly
prize for which God, through Christ Jesus, is calling us.” He was gently kidding me – Paul was
not referring to the lengthy and rigorous Presbyterian ordination and call process when he
wrote these words in the first century! But putting kidding aside, I reflected upon these words
in my devotional time today. I have been striving to prepare for a call to serve God through
ministry for over four years. So, this past weekend did feel a bit like finishing a long
marathon. But now that this milestone has been reached – a new beginning is in front of me.
Our mortal lives are filled with endings and beginnings, which bring with them a variety of
emotions. New beginnings are exciting – and exhausting. They raise curiosity – and create
concern over what might be lost in the newness of this phase of life.  
       I’ve learned that First Presbyterian has been around in various forms and buildings in
Port Huron for over 155 years and has served Port Huron from its current location for 129
years. That is a long marathon! Many changes have been experienced by this hard-working
congregation of Presbyterians in that span of time. But one consistent goal threads through
all the years and activity: answering the call of God, through our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ,
to learn the Word and serve others as Jesus modeled in his life and ministry. Serving our risen
Lord is the goal of the race we are running, and the prize is to be in communion with our
Triune God through eternity. We’ll keep running short sprints as a church – the mission yard
sale and Vacation Bible Camp will soon be here! But through the various races of life, let’s
always remember the reason for it all is to testify to the power of the living Christ in all our
words and activity. I look forward to running alongside you soon on this next stage in the
journey!

My youngest brother, Scott, sent this scripture passage to me the next morning,

The ChallengeChalle



From the desk of: Pastor Roxie DavisPASTOR POINT
       I echo the words of Pastor Kathy as she speaks about marathons. As many of you know,
my middle single daughter, Christina, has run more than 25 marathons around the world, in
places that some of us will never see. I had the privilege to be at several of those marathons,
including the one in Boston. Marathons are exhilarating and exhausting. But they are worth it
when the runner finishes the 26.1 mile race and out of pure joy, the runner says: “I finished the
race!” Pastor Kathy quoted the Apostle Paul in Philippians 3:16: “I press on to reach the end of
the race and receive the heavenly prize for which God, through Christ Jesus, is calling us.” What
great joy it will be, through faith, we receive that heavenly prize.
       Pastor Kathy is joining you in the amazing marathon which this church has run for so
many years. She will run alongside you, encourage you, pray with you and love you. And I
know, from experience, you will do the same for her. My marathon with you for the last 3 ½
years has given me energy that I really never knew I had; it has taught me lots about the
workings of God in our lives and it has revealed to me the joyful strength God has given us, as
we run together, “for the common goal: to testify to the power of the living Christ in all our
words and activity.”
       My marathon with you here at First Presbyterian Church has come to a close. I have
finished the race and enjoyed it immensely. Now I will take my place in the stands, cheering
you and Pastor Kathy on, knowing that God has other plans for me. The exciting thing is, no
matter what race we are running, God in Jesus Christ is always out there in front of us,
beaconing us with His words: “I will never leave you.” May you have blessings of energy and
joy as you run your marathon for God.

SPECIAL POINTS OF
INTEREST:

Thank Yous and Important Information
Adult and Children Christian Education
Event Photos
Important Information
Upcoming Events
Vacation Bible School (VBS) Information

The Beach Worship is held at Lighthouse Beach (2900 Conger Street,
Port Huron) at 8:00 a.m. It is a casual service, with a short message

and music. Bring your own beach chair. Invite your family and
friends to join you at this wonderful service.

BEACH WORSHIP
SERVICE

Last Worship will be September 1st
Lighthouse Beach at 8:00 a.m.



From Christian Education Committee 
Our New GIFT Friends!

Thank you so much for all of the support for the WWF and
the Audubon Society, as well as our children. These are
the new friends that will be a part of our GIFT program,

due to the Congregation's generosity. These animal
friends will help our children learn about God's love. 

With sincere gratitude,
The Christian Education Committee 

Thank You, One and All
 The Mission Committee would like to thank everyone who participated and contributed
to our CROP Walk on June 9 and the annual Habitat for Humanity Nail Sale on June 16.

The CROP Walk for Hunger, which included several Old Town churches as well as
Lakeshore Presbyterian, drew about 35 walkers who spent a warm and sunny
afternoon enjoying the beauty of Port Huron’s Riverwalk and the company of others
to fight food insecurity in our community and around the world. The walk raised
$3,610, with more than $2,300 given by members, families and friends of this church.
Of the total raised, 25% (more than $900) will remain in our community to benefit the
weekly Food Pantry at St. John’s United Church of Christ.
The men who donned aprons for our annual Father’s Day Nail Sale collection raised
$954 to benefit Port Huron’s Habitat for Humanity chapter and won bragging rights in
the ongoing friendly competition between the sexes. On Mother’s Day, the women
donned their aprons to collect money for the city’s two women’s shelters and raised
$671. Remember though, guys, there is always next year.



After the 10:00 a.m. Traditional Worship in September, there will be a Pastor’s Class for
Children-at-Heart, at 11:30 a.m. in the Choir Room. This class is designed for both

children and adults. Topics to be discussed are Basic Bible Knowledge; to give Biblical
background to what is being preached for that month.

On the second Sunday of September, at 11:30 a.m. in the Choir
Room, there will be a W.I.N. CLASS (Wonderful Introduction for

Newcomers or Renewing Members). This is Pastor led.

FIRST SUNDAY OF SEPTEMBER

SUNDAY EDUCATION HOUR 

SECOND SUNDAY OF SEPTEMBER

The third Sunday in September, after the 10:00 a.m. Traditional Worship, there will be a
Topical Presentation from a Christian Perspective, led by Various Lay People, at

11:30 a.m. in the Choir Room. The topics have been suggested by a variety of people
in this church family. They are timely and relevant to everyday life. 

THIRD SUNDAY OF SEPTEMBER

Bible 101 (Basic Instructions Before Leaving Earth at 11:30 a.m. in the Choir Room-
the fourth Sunday of September. This class will provide teachings on various Books of
the Bible and Scripture passages, looking ahead to the upcoming month’s Preaching

Series. This is basically an easy, fun and convenient way to read and study the Bible in
preparation for hearing the Word preached.

FOURTH SUNDAY OF SEPTEMBER

Every Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. in the Parlor
This adult class is an ecumenical group that meets every Wednesday

night in the Parlor. The class is currently studying The Chosen,
Season 4. There is a free study book available that relates to the

movie series. Come whenever you can and join us. 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT

ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION



Sunday School
Sunday School will be resuming on September 15, 2024!

Please see the form below or the insert in the weekly bulletin for more information
about signing up as a volunteer teacher this upcoming year of Sunday School beginning
September 15, 2024.

CHILDREN’S CHRISTIAN EDUCATION



YOUTH LIGHTHOUSE OVERNIGHT



DETROIT TIGERS HOME PLATE 
& BASEBALL GAME

GIRLS DAY OUT

OT FAMILY NIGHT



ROTARY DAY PARADE



CALLING ALL READERS
If you are finding yourself with an abundance of reading material and limited
storage space, please consider donating them to our Little Free Library. Novels,
mysteries, science fiction, westerns and historical fiction as well as books for
young adults, teens and children (in good or gently used condition) are welcomed to find a
new home in our library. Just bring them in and leave them in the front office or give them
to Judith McLean. Please note: Our readers are not fans of non-fiction or magazines
(including cookbooks, gardening and how-to books, biographies and books about faith). If
you wish to donate these types of books, please consider giving them to the Friends of the
St. Clair County Library for their quarterly book sales. These books can be dropped off
Monday through Friday in the back of the Port Huron library off the parking lot.

JULY
The following actions were taken at the Regular Session meeting on July 8, 2024:

Approved funds for a catered lunch for Pastor Roxie's farewell party.
Approved baptisms at the Beach Service on July 28, 2024 for Alayna Buchhiester and
Evan Buchhiester sponsored by Cindy Buchhiester and Sue Brackenbury. Jaylin
Sterosky, daughter of Michelle Sterosky and sponsored by Sue Brackenbury. Adult
baptism of Gabrieala Reynolds. Baptism of Parker O'Connell son of Mike and Brittany
O'Connell on July 14, 28 or August 4, 2024. Carried.
Approved the Interim Pastor dissolution package for Pastor Roxie and the departure
date for August 4, 2024.

COMMITTEE UPDATES AND INFORMATION

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS Shelley Kamer,
Clerk of Session

JUNE
The following actions were taken at the Regular Session meeting on June 10, 2024:

Approved holding a Congregational meeting on July 21, 2024 following the 10:00 a.m.
Worship Service.
Approved the following all church events: Nail Sale on June 16, Olde Town Trolley
Tour on June 23, Girls Day Out on June 28, Parade and Family Night participation on
July 17 & 18, Jazz at the Gazebo on July 26, United We Sing on August 2, Church Yard
sale on August 8 & 9, and the All Church picnic on September 8.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

STEWARDSHIP
The Stewardship Campaign dates are set for September and early October.

Please look in the bulletin for more information.

UNITED WE SING EVENT POSTPONED
We regret to inform you, United We Sing, which was an event scheduled for August 2nd,
downtown Pocket Park, has been postponed due to delays of construction at the park.



First Presbyterian Church of Port Huron is seeking a faithful leader for our children’s
Christian education program. Interested applicants should have experience working
with children, youth, parents, and volunteers, joyously helping to develop their faith.
We are searching for a passionate, creative Christian able to draw outside the lines to

share the love of Christ in new ways.
This flexible position requires approximately 10 hours a week with responsibilities

including leading and developing programs and materials, coordination of volunteers
and planning of youth events.

Interested candidates should contact Steve Ahlquist,
steve.ahlquist@yahoo.com for further details.

Children Christian Education Coordinator
JOB OPENING

In the Diocesan Register for 1845, there is an account of the
commotion among the worshippers in Grace Church one Sunday

mornig when a wild bear ambled into the church. It was chased by
men and dogs, and captured on the porch of Presbyterian Church,

one block east.

Historical Fact

Did you know you can now pledge online to First Presbyterian Church by
using the safe and secure service from Tithe.ly? You can use your credit card

or debit card. Your gift can be a one-time contribution, or a recurring
monthly contribution.

Check out the “Give” link on our website (fpcporthuron.org)!

Giving Online

There are some changes for ordering flowers for the church. After research
and evaluation, the church will no longer be ordering flowers on a routine
basis. If you would like to have flowers on the communion table for a
particular Sunday to honor someone or in memoriam, please use the sign-
up sheet on the office counter or speak with Pat Schattler (810) 841-7485.
You are responsible for providing your own arrangement. The church

SANCTUARY FLOWERS

will provide flowers for the Sanctuary on Christmas and Easter, and a rosebud for
Baptisms and Funerals. The Red or White rosebuds are funded by Ann Murphy in
memory of her mother, Jean Cleland. We are asking that, if you are bringing in flowers,
you bring them in your own vase. After the worship service, please take the flowers
home with you or provide them to shut-ins, if you wish. Thank you.



SHOPPERS NEEDED
Yard Sale

August 9th 9 AM - 4 PM
August 10th 9 AM - 12 PM

First Presbyterian Church will be joining with other Olde Town Churches in observing and
celebrating the annual National Night Out. Celebrated throughout the country on the first

Tuesday in August, this year’s event will be from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. August 6th at St. Joseph
Catholic Church at 1331 Seventh St. The free event, which was created to enhance the

relationship between neighborhoods and their communities and make them safer and more
caring places to live, will feature family-friendly games and refreshments as well as visits

from members of Port Huron’s police and fire departments. Last year, more that 38 million
neighbors across 16,000 communities participated throughout the United States. There is a

need for volunteers from Olde Town Churches.

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER UPCOMING EVENTS

COME, MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS
National Night Out at St. Joseph Catholic Church

August 6th from 5:00-7:00 PM

 The Mission Commission’s annual Yard Sale will be August 9th from 9 AM - 4 PM and
August 10th from 9 AM -12 PM in the church parking and basement. Shoppers are invited

to browse a wide and varied selection of sporting and and camping gear, gardening
supplies, tools and furniture (in the parking lot and church vestibule) and housewares, small

appliances, holiday decorations and clothing (in the basement) from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. on
Friday and 9 a.m. to noon on Saturday. In addition to the items for sale, a few special items
have been set aside for a silent auction that will be conducted throughout the sale. A free-

will offering will be accepted for all items being sold with all proceeds benefiting Port
Huron’s women’s, men’s, families and teen shelters.

 Volunteers also are needed to help set up on August 7th and 8th as well as take down after
the sale on August 10th (sign up sheets can be found on the counter in the church office).

 In case of rain, the sale will be moved to August 16th from 9-4 PM and 17th from 9-12 PM.

Join us for worship at Lighthouse Beach at 8:00 AM or at the church
at 10:00 AM for the last Sunday Pastor Roxie will be preaching.
Between the worship services, from 9:00-10:00 AM, join us for a
Celebratory Special Coffee Hour in the Fellowship Hall. We will also
be celebrating those who have an August Birthday and/or
Anniversary!

Pastor Roxie’s Last Sunday
Beach Worship at 8:00 AM

Special Coffee Hour 9:00-10:00 AM
Traditional Worship at 10:00 AM



Would you like to help with VBS this year or are already planning on
helping? We will be having a volunteer training meeting on Tuesday,
August 13th at 4:00 p.m. for both adults and teen helpers. We will be
discussing the theme of our VBS, the Bible stories we will be teaching,
and going over volunteer job assignments. Also, we will be decorating
for VBS on Friday, August 16th and Saturday, August 17th (times
TBD). We would love your help getting the church ready to "Start the
Party!" Please see Laura Nurnberg (734-642-6883) if you have any
questions or would like to sign up to help out!

With summer about to be in our rear-view mirrors and fall coming straight ahead at us,
now is a good time to take a deep breath, repack the picnic gear, pray for good weather and
make potato salad (or a fresh garden salad, brownies, cookies or… you get the picture).

The annual church picnic will be September 8th at the Fort Gratiot County Park Pavilion
off Metcalf Road. The merriment will begin with a worship service at 10 a.m. followed by the
picnic. Hamburgers and hot dogs (along with all of the fixings) will be provided and prepared
by the Membership and Outreach Committee with the salads and desserts provided by
those attending the picnic. Beverages and paper goods also will be provided but the lawn
chairs are up to you. The covered pavilion is next to the children’s play area and not far from
the beach. Direct questions about the picnic to the hamburger-meister Mark Schian.

NO ANTS INVITED
Annual Church Picnic

September 8th at 10 AM
at Fort Gratiot County Park

VBS Volunteer Training Meeting
and Decorating

All will be “revealed” when the Sonshine Sisters gather for their annual tea (and only
meeting of the year) at 1:00 p.m, September 14th in the Fellowship Hall. After praying for
and surprising your “sister” with cards and little gifts throughout the year in a twist on the
“Secret Santa” game, you will have a chance to finally meet face-to-face over “tea and
crumpets.” At the same time, we will be selecting our new Sonshine Sister as well as
welcoming newcomers into the Sisterhood, which is a wonderful celebration of friendship
and Christian love (as well as indulging in a yearlong guessing game).

The concept is simple: As Sonshine Sisters, we meet only once a year to select names,
which remain known only to you until our next meeting in September 2025. In making the
selection, each Sonshine Sister commits herself to praying for her “sister” throughout the
next 12 months. Sisters can also exchange cards and/or small gifts on special or “just
because” occasions. More information and the non-rule “rules” will be available at the
meeting.

Unfortunately, because we meet only once a year, the only time you will be able to join
the Sisterhood will be on September 14th. But, even if you decide the Sisterhood is not for
you, please join us for the tea.

If you have any questions or would like to learn more please contact Judith McLean. A
signup sheet to RSVP for the tea will be on the church counter or just let Judith know if you
plan to attend. The deadline to sign up for the tea is Sunday, September 8th.

Rise and Shine, Sisters



“A BEAUTIFUL ME”
A Beautiful Me, a Port Huron-based nonprofit, will be putting

on a four-day workshop at our church on September 17, 19, 24 and 26. This workshop,
which is being sponsored by the Christian Education and Mission committees, will be for
girls in 4th and 5th grades. Its purpose: To help young girls grow into confident young
women by featuring unique and interactive activities to foster self-esteem. The workshop,
which will run from 4 to 6:15 p.m. each day, has been created to help through a fun
environment of music and hands-on participation young girls deal with such issues as self-
image and bullying. The workshop will be led by trained Beautiful Me facilitators and all
materials will be provided. The workshop, which costs $5 per girl, is open to fourth and fifth
graders in our church as well as their friends (if space is available, older girls who are
interested may participate as workshop assistants). For more information or to sign up, please
contact Sue Brackenbury.

Throughout Scripture, Christians have been called upon by God to care for their
neighbors and all creation. Verse after verse tell us not to pervert justice due the poor
(Exodus 13:6), render unjust judgment (Leviticus 19:15) or fail to pursue justice and only
justice (Deuteronomy 16:20). And yes, today, the Presbyterian Church has become a keen
advocate for racial equality, the rights of women, gender equality and social justice, both
here and globally. Yet, like most of our society, Christians have neglected environmental
justice.

With this thought in mind, the Sarah Circle will begin in September a nine-month study
of environmental justice. Written by Presbyterian women for Presbyterian women, “Let
Justice Roll Down” will explore how each of us can care for God’s kingdom and the people
who inhabit it. The title is taken from the book of Amos, Chapter 5:24: “But let justice roll on
like a river, righteousness like a never-failing stream.” Topics will include:

Biblical understanding of land and food;
Toxic water and its impacts;
Climate change and how it relates to pollution
The invaluable gifts the ecosystem gives us.
If these issues are of interest to you, please join us for what promises to be a valuable

and enlightening study. Sarah Circle meets at 1:00 p.m. the second Wednesday of the
month in the Church Parlor. Our first meeting will be at 1:00 p.m. September 11th. The
study book, written by the Rev. Dr. Patricia K. Tull, cost $11.30. For more information about
the study or the circle, contact Judith McLean. Or, plan to visit our first meeting to gain first-
hand insight into what we are all about.

“LET JUSTICE ROLL DOWN”

GOLDEN AGES LUNCHEON
Save the Date

Saturday, September 28, 2024
12:00-2:00 PM

in the Fellowship Hall
The Board of Deacons is planning a

“Golden Ages Luncheon”
Honored guests are 80 years or older

“I am old but I am forever young at
heart. We are always the same age

inside. Know that You are the perfect
age. Each year is special and precious,
you can only live it once. Do not regret
growing older, it’s a privilege denied to

many.”



Summer Bible Camp (VBS)
August 19th-August 22nd

5-7:30 p.m.
Scan the QR code to

register!



DATES TO REMEMBER

August
August 4: Communion; Pastor Roxie’s last Sunday; August
Birthday/Anniversary and Retirement Celebration between worship
services from 9:00-10:00 a.m. in the Gathering Room
August 6: National Night Out at St. Joseph Catholic Church (1331 7th St.),
5:00-7:00 p.m.
August 9: Yard Sale from 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.
August 10: Yard Sale from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m.
August 12: Deacons at 4:00 p.m. and Session at 7:00 p.m.
August 13: VBS Volunteer Training 4:00 p.m. (both adults and teens)
August 16: Decorating the church for VBS
August 17: Decorating the church for VBS
August 19-22: Summer Bible Camp (VBS) 5:00-7:30 p.m.

September
September 1: Communion; Last Beach Service 8:00 a.m.; September
Birthday/Anniversary Celebration
September 8: Church Picnic at 10:00 a.m. at Fort Gratiot County Park
September 9: Deacons at 4:00 p.m. and Session at 7:00 p.m.
September 11: Sarah Circle at 1:00 p.m. in the Parlor
September 14: Sonshine Sisters Annual Tea at 1:00 p.m. in the Fellowship
Hall
September 15: First Light Resumes at 8:30 a.m. at the church; G.I.F.T. and
Mountain Movers Resumes during 10:00 a.m. Worship
September 17: A Beautiful Me Workshop 4:00-6:15 p.m.
September 19: A Beautiful Me Workshop 4:00-6:15 p.m.
September 24: A Beautiful Me Workshop 4:00-6:15 p.m.
September 26: A Beautiful Me Workshop 4:00-6:15 p.m.
September 28: Golden Ages Luncheon 12:00-2:00 PM in the Fellowship
Hall
Month of September: Stewardship Campaign

October
October 6: Communion; Dedication of Pledges; October
Birthday/Anniversary Celebration
Month of October: Dedication of Financial Pledges



August

Happy Birthday!

Todd Jaquette
Megan Chrzanowski
Richard Cameron
Starrla Opferman
Sue Murvich
Daniel Susan
Jane Penzien
Richard Rinn
Robert Vandawaker
Laura Nurnberg
Wendell Everts
Harlan Blomquist
Janet Hanson
Ronald Neal
James Hall
Jacob Lee
Joshua Lee
Ann Murphy
Kristen Tuttle

09-02
09-04
09-05
09-06
09-09
09-12
09-13
09-13
09-14
09-16
09-21
09-23
09-23
09-24
09-27
09-27
09-27
09-28
09-30

September

Happy Anniversary!
Mark and Sheryl Neal
Steve and Carolyn Ahlquist
Douglas and Sue Hinton
David and Marilyn Dunn
Jeffrey and Maryann Kiger
Mike and Brittney O’Connell
James and Jane McCandless
Kenneth and Gail MacBeth
Kim and Lisa Matthews II

August
Wesley and Megan Ahlquist-Cheung
Wayne and Eileen Furman
Howard Owen and Lynn Vincent

July

Linda Hall
Ronald Boddy
Patrick Brown
Alayna Buchheister
Jacob Beerbower
Peggy Dempsey
Patrick Dempsey
Gail MacBeth
June Meleg
Carolyn Ahlquist
Olen Hayes
Debroah Deaner
Thomas Hunter
Parker Harris
Lillian Jamison
Matthew Lozen
Janet Tuttle

08-01
08-08
08-09
08-12
08-18
08-19
08-21
08-21
08-21
08-22
08-25
08-27
08-27
08-31
08-31
08-31
08-31

08-04
08-11
08-14
08-16
08-18
08-19
08-22
08-28
08-28

09-03
09-15
09-19



OUR MISSION:
KNOW the love of God,

GROW in the Christian faith,
GO share our faith in Jesus Christ.

COME WORSHIP 
WITH US!

Pastor Kathy Tessin
Pastor

(810) 985-6191
♦

Christian Education Coordinator
portpresby.ce@gmail.com

♦
Paige Cronce/Laura Gaffney
Social Media/Marketing Tech
portpresby.social@gmail.com

♦
Kristie Lamb

Financial Secretary
fpcbookkeeping811@gmail.com

(Tuesday 9 a.m.-2 p.m.)
♦

Gary Rhody
Musician, Traditional Worship

First Sunday of Each Month
♦

Elizabeth Roe
Musician, Traditional Worship

Three Sundays Each Month
♦

Price Smith
Musician, First Light Worship

♦
Laura Gaffney

Administrative Assistant
portpresby@gmail.com

(M-TH: 9 a.m.-2 p.m.)
♦

Bill Briscoe
Custodian/Maintenance Director

(Contact for appointments)
♦

Elizabeth Block
Nursery Attendant
September-May; 

Sundays 9:30-11:30 a.m.
♦

Amy Block, Nursery Assistant

Connect with us!
Facebook: @FirstPresbyterianChurch

Port Huron
YouTube: @FirstPresbyterianChurch

Website: www.fpcporthuron.org

Sundays
Beach Worship - 8:00 a.m.

through September 1st
First Light Worship - 8:30 a.m.

resumes September 15th
Traditional Worship - 10:00 a.m.

Fellowship time immediately 
following each worship.

Staff




